                   Minutes of the McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District Quarterly Meeting 
                   held at 6:30 PM Thursday September 12, 2019 in the Ben Franklin Junior High School Library  

Board Members Present:  Krista Olson, Joe Blonigen, Dave Enerson, Bob Gifford, Gary Hurm and Marv Van Kekerix.
Minutes of the 2nd Quarterly meeting held on April 25, 2019:  The Minutes of the 2nd quarterly were posted to the McDill website and provided at the meeting for review.  Joe Blonigen moved that we dispense with the reading of the minutes and they be approved as written.  The motion was seconded by Dave Enerson and approved by all of the Lake District Members present. 

Financial Update:  Treasurer Marv Van Kekerix presented the financial statement as of August 31, 2019 and a YTD projection of revenue and expenses as of September 12, 2019 compared to the 2018-2019 Budget.  The primary difference between the two is approximately $26,000 expenses that were paid since August 31st.  Marv is projecting about $6,679 in net income at year end September 30th.  The primary difference from the Budget is receipt of the $40,700 loan from the city and a $4,000 down payment on the garbage truck which was purchased.  The chemical treatment was also about $6,500 lower than budgeted because of the lesser amount of EWM found in the spring aquatic plant survey.  Dave Enerson moved for approval of the financial update, which was seconded by Rick Beggs and approved by all of the Lake District Members present.
General Announcements:

Krista announced that the City of Stevens Point is in partnership with ATC, who will be clear cutting vegetation 90 feet wide under the power lines in the Erickson Wildlife area and Koziczkowski Park, with a buffer at the shorelines.  The area will then be replanted with native plants.

Krista reported that the boat owned by the Lake District and a canoe that was found but not claimed by anyone were sold.   

REGI asked that we keep bird feeders filled and to be aware of outdoor lighting, which could affect migratory birds at this time of year.

CWWAC asked that we watch for legislation regarding water runoff and erosion.

New water level for McDill Dam:  Krista informed the members that the city of Stevens Point was directed by the DNR to maintain the water level of McDill at 1064.95 feet versus 1065 feet, so there is a buffer in the water level to reduce any liability in case of a 100 year flood. 

Fundraiser 2019 Update and Plans for 2020:  Krista reported that approximately $700 was raised in the 6/29/2019 event which featured multiple food stops on the pond, 50/50 raffle and a Poker Run.  The hosts of this year’s event agreed to host another fun raising event next year on 6/27/2020.

Chemical Treatment and Harvesting Update for 2019:  Krista said 95.8 acres of McDill Pond was treated to successfully control the amount of EWM in the Pond and that native plants have taken over where the EWM was killed.

Krista shared results of water quality testing of McDill which was found to have average clarity.  Also, levels of phosphorus are found to be lower than the past putting McDill in a Mesotrophic status instead of Eutrophic.  The higher than average water flow this year could be the reason for the reduced level of phosphorus found.

This is the first year of use of the garbage truck for hauling the aquatic weeds harvested.  The garbage truck can hold up to 8 loads of weeds from the harvester, compared one to two loads with the dump truck.  Therefore, there were fewer trips for hauling the weeds harvested, less man hours spent in hauling, so more time could be spent in harvesting, while being also safer to load.  90 loads of weeds were harvested this year.  The city is recommending that the hulls of the weed harvesters be inspected, sand blasted and painted.  Rick Beggs is looking into having that performed.      
We’ll also be looking for staffing for weed harvesting in 2020.

GEI Sediment Sampling Results:  The testing of the soil samples from the 8 areas in the proposed area to be dredged found nothing toxic or anything of concern.  The report of results of the testing can be viewed on McDill website.  The report of the testing was forwarded to the DNR for review as needed to issue a permit for dredging the silt trap.  Bernie Landerman asked whether there was testing for any chemicals from the past chemical treatments.  Krista will check with GEI, if there was any testing for those chemicals.
Budget Planning for 2019-2020:  Krista mentioned that there are unknown potential expenses for dredging and refurbishing of the weed harvesters that will need to be addressed in the next budget. She asked the members in attendance to contact her and/or Marv if there were any other items that will need to be addressed in the next budget.      
Notice of Commissioners up for re-election:  Krista reported that the terms of Dave Enerson and Marv Van Kekerix were up for re-election.

Krista reported that the annual meeting is scheduled to be held at 6:30 PM on Thursday October 17, 2019 in the Ben Franklin Junior High School Library.

The next quarterly meeting was also set for 6:30 PM Thursday December 5, 2019 in the Ben Franklin School Library.     

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Joe Blonigen, Secretary.
